## RECEIVED BY THE PLANNING DEPARTMENT 2 1 SEP 2015

Planning Dept
Council of the Isles of Scilly
Town Hall
St Mary's

2 Gorregan House Church Road St Mary's Isles of Scilly

18th September 2015

Dear Sir or Madam

Planning notices: P/15/066/FUL P/15/067/FUL P/15/068/FUL Men a Vaur, Church road.

With reference to the planning notice placed within Branksea Close concerning the application for Tregarthens Staff quarters.

I am the owner of the above mentioned flat in Gorregan House and the garden at the rear which adjoins the garden of Men a Vaur on the left hand side. Historically, a planning application for a bungalow was applied for in my garden and was refused, including an appeal. The niece of the previous owner checked the possibility of building on the land in 2012 prior to my purchasing the plot and was advised that building would never be allowed to take place.

As Church road is a residential area it is not therefore appropriate to build two, two storey staff hostels to accommodate large numbers of hotel workers in that area, which would include the added load on the already overstretched infrastructure. The repercussions of this this going ahead is going to create untold problems to the other residents as well as the Police and yourselves the Council.

It would be better to house the staff within the new planning for Tregarthens Hotel where they can effectively be cared for and supervised by the management. As the new plans are so extensive I feel it is an ideal time to include the staff quarters within the layout.

Yours sincerely

Angela Chandler